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Millage Details - **Important**

TOWNSHIP TO ASK FOR .5 MILLS FOR FIRE/EMERGENCY COVERAGE
The Nelson Township Board voted, at their February meeting, asking Township Property
owners to consider the renewal of .50 (1/2) mill to fund fire and emergency coverage for the
residents. This is not an increase, just a renewal. This renewal will generate approximately
$ 86,596 annually. This money can only be used for fire/medical emergency services. Two
departments serve the Nelson Township Community. Sand Lake Fire Department and
Cedar Springs Fire Department. 

Summer 2024

September 14th | 8:00am-1:00pm

Fall Cleanup

Sand Lake Fire Department Total Calls for 2023 – 659

Cedar Springs Fire Department Total Calls for 2023 - 878

Without Volunteer Firefighters our communities would be in trouble. They are the
ones that people turn to in their time of need. Thank you for your service. 

Shall the previously voted increase in the Township of Nelson tax rate limitation, currently
0.4794 mill ($0.4794 per $1,000 of taxable value), be renewed and levied in the years
2024-2029, both inclusive, and shall an additional 0.0206 mill ($0.0206 per $1,000 of
taxable value) be approved and levied to restore previous reductions under the “Headlee
Amendment” since this millage was last approved, resulting in the levy of 0.5000 mill ($0.50
per $1,000 of taxable value), subject to reduction as provided by law, on taxable property in
the Township?

The purpose of this levy is to provide funds for fire protection services in the Township
including the cost of contracting for fire protection services and for the acquisition of fire
and rescue motor vehicles, apparatus, equipment and buildings. It is estimated that a levy
of 0.5000 mill would provide revenue of $86,596 in the first calendar year, of which $3,568
would result from the additional 0.0206 mill. The revenue from this millage levy will be
disbursed to the Township of Nelson.

This millage is on the August Ballot.

TOWNSHIP OF NELSON
COUNTY OF KENT, MICHIGAN

PROPOSAL NO. 1

MILLAGE RENEWAL PROPOSITION

0.5000 MILL FOR FIRE PROTECTION PURPOSES*

This is an extremely important renewal. Per the State of Michigan if you
have no Fire/Emergency Service your ISO rates will increase meaning your

home/structure insurance rates will increase.  

Introduction to 
New Employees:

Lisa Murphy is the deputy clerk and
brings a long background in the
banking business.  
Bonnie Rausch is the QVF (Qualified
Voter Filer) clerk. 
Andrea Carr assists the zoning
administrator.   Andrea is a longtime
resident of Nelson township  and has
a background in real estate assistance  
and office  management.  .  

The township has partnered
with North Kent Community
enrichment.  As a resident of

Nelson Township you will
now receive a discount.

Check out what they have to
offer: 

http://www.mynkce.com/

Cost: $100,000 home value = $50.00 per year

Located by the water tower



Assessor - Amanda Toomey

Zoning / Enforcement - Jerry Gross

My office hours are Wednesday and Thursday from 9 AM – 3 PM. During
this time, I may be out in the field. Please call me in advance to set up an
appointment or to verify that I am in the office. As a reminder I will be out
to verify each new building permit that was pulled. I will also be performing
re-inspections on select properties to ensure the record card is accurate
and up to date. Before visiting I will mail out a letter with information.
Please let me know if you have any questions.

Supervisor - Robyn Britton

Treasurer - Katy Austin

Thank you for allowing us to serve as your Nelson Township Treasurer and
Deputy Treasurer. We always enjoy seeing you and helping you is often the
best part of our day! The Treasurer's office is open 9am-3pm Monday -
Wednesday. Emails sent to the treasurer are checked  M-F and is a great
way to reach us outside of normal office hours.   
Sincerely, Katy Austin & Susan VanEnk

Clerk - Laura Hoffman
Early Voting for the August 6, 2024 Primary, will be held starting Saturday,
July 27th thru Sunday, August 4th, from 8:00am - 4:00pm in the Meeting
Room at the Township Hall  (2 Maple St, Sand Lake).  Please take advantage
of this new voting opportunity.  

There is a drop box located on 5th St. in front of the Fire Barn for the drop-
off of Absentee Ballots and Applications.  This drop box is under 24 hour
video surveillance.  

Just a reminder of the old saying “One Mans trash is another mans
treasure”. I am frequently called with complaints that pertain to junk
vehicles and parts and/or trash that is left in the yards or on the property of
some of our residents, both of which are violations of ordinances within
Nelson Township.  You personally may believe that the items laying about
your property are of great value but it may not be seen that way by others.  
Taking the time to learn what is acceptable can save problems in the future. 

Upcoming Road work or to file a complaint about a road: 
https://kentcountyroads.net/about/community_resources/report_an_issue.php

Township Board Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month  - 5:00pm

With the election right around the corner. I’d like to tell everyone how much I’ve appreciated representing Nelson Township. Hard to
believe it’s been almost 8 years in this role. Our boards have worked hard to bring the township to where it is today. Some of the
highlights:
Partnership with Courtland Township in paving 16 Mile Rd., the creation of Ritchie Trail, Obtaining the VFW - For The Gathering Place
Community Building, updating our accounting system for more transparency to BS&A, Facelift to the Village/Township Hall to is mention
a few. Most of which was obtained with Grant money at no cost to the taxpayers. 

One of the big questions I get is over roads. Please see the Road
Improvement chart on the cost for local roads (Gravel), Turning a Gravel
Road to Pavement. 

Road Improvements

The Township office will be
closed  July 1st - 4th

Tax & Assessing Information is available free 24/7
for homeowners at www.nelsontownship.org

supervisor@nelsontownship.org

treasurer@nelsontownship.org
Deputy Treasurer  - Susan VanEnk

zoning@nelsontownship.org

assessor@nelsontownship.org

clerk@nelsontownship.org


